
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mega Month March Lunch Lotto: To run March 1st through March 31st. 

R&K Sub Sale: Orders to take place from 3/1-3/21.  

 March 21st Money/Orders Due  

 March 29th Sub Delivery 

Monday March 1st Mardi Gras Party Gras (Wear your Mardi Gras Mask and Mardi Gras Party Attire! Celebrate with 

us. Don’t forget to make your own mask!! We will be serving Mocktails & Cupcakes. Tips accepted and appreciated)  
Monday March 1st through March 30th 1:00 Facebook: Get Lucky Virtual Scavenger Hunt Kickoff 

(1:00 pm daily), we will release the prompt on Facebook. 
Monday March 1st March Walk Up Scavenger Hunt Kickoff- Runs through March 30th.  

(Read Newsletter) 

 

Thursday March 3rd 9:00-12:00, 1:00-3:00 

Commodity Supplemental Food Box for Seniors with the Cheese Distribution & Puzzle Packet 

 

Friday March 4th 11:00 ZOOM: Mardi Gras Family Feud 

 

Tuesday March 8th March Birthday Celebration (During Lunch Distribution) 

 

Thursday March 10th 10:00 Fresh Express (While supplies last. Must be a White Rose Senior Center Member &/or a 

Broad Park Manor Resident. Bring a Cart if a walker or Drive to the side door.) 

 

Friday March 11th 11:00 ZOOM: Virtual Bingo 

 

Monday March 14th Celebrate National Potato Chips Day during Lunch Distribution 

 

Tuesday March 15th 2:00 Facebook Live: Leprechaun Race 

 

Wednesday March 16th St. Patrick’s Day Celebration during lunch distribution. Light Refreshments will be provided 

 

Thursday March 17th 1:00-3:00 St. Patrick’s Day Bingo @ Shiloh Firehall with West Manchester Township (Cost: 

$5.00) 

 

Friday March 18th 11:00 ZOOM: St. Patrick’s Day Family Feud 

Monday March 21st Spring Fling (1st Day of Spring/Spirit Day!)/ Easter Raffle Ticket Sale Kickoff (Bring Money!) 

 

Thursday March 31st 11:00 Facebook Live: Mega Month Lunch 

Lotto Winner Announced, 

11:00 Grilled Cheese & Tomato Soup Brunch to Go ($5.00) Must 

sign up and pay by Wednesday March 30th!!! 

Congratulations  

to our  

Valentine’s Day  

Raffle Winners! 
Margie Yost, Maggie 

Joines, Marsha Diehl-

Poff, Beth Cassell, & 

Phyllis Collins 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who participated in our Valentine’s Day 

Raffle! We raised $409.00. For those who participated in our 

Superbowl Pool, we raised $50.00!  

A Warm Welcome to our  

Newest Members! 

Joseph Dallas 

Richard Porter 

Sara Brockunier 

Felicita Calderon 

Juan Calderon 

 

Lunch Distribution 

Lunches are distributed at the front door. We 

encourage you to walk up to the door, however, if you 

experience problems walking, we will bring your meal 

out the front door and to your vehicle. Please pull to the 

curb on Broad Street. 

Come to the front doors between 10:30-11:30 on 

Mondays, Tuesdays, and Wednesdays for your Lunch. 

REMINDER: distribution time is between 10:30 and 

11:30. Unless verbally instructed, we do not 

automatically HOLD your meal. We want to ensure the 

least amount of waste possible. If by 11:30 you have not 

picked up your meal, meals are distributed on a first 

come, first serve basis.  

***If any White Rose Senior Center Member is 

in need of food, please let the Staff know. We 

have additional meals on hand.*** 

As a courtesy, we will attempt to call you in the morning to 

confirm you are coming for meal pickup. Please note, this 

phone call is only courtesy, not guaranteed. There are 

mornings when other events take precedence over phone 

calls. Please do not think that because you don’t receive a 

phone call that you aren’t signed up for meals!  Please 

remember to pre-register for your meal 2 business days in 

advance. Monday’s meals are called in by 11:00 am on 

Fridays. Tuesdays and Wednesdays orders are called in by 

8:00 am. If something comes up and you can’t pick up your 

meal, please let us know. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 2nd and 4th Thursday of each  
month, starting at 10:00,  

while supplies last.  
March 10th & 24th  

We begin distributing at  
approximately 10am.  

DO NOT LINE UP OR ARRIVE on 
premises until 9:45 or later,  

***This includes PARKING on the 
side of Broad Street.*** 

 as it causes a HUGE traffic backup on 
Broad Street.  

If you are lined up PRIOR to 9:45, you will 
be asked to move your vehicle. 

Thank You for your Cooperation  
as it allows us to operate effectively and 

efficiently.  
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mega Month March  

Lunch Lotto 

 

 
Play every day to increase your chance to win! 

$1.00 per entry. At the end of the 

month, all entries will be added to a 

drawing. The winner will receive the 

entire pot. 

Ticket sales begin Tuesday March 1st 

and end Wednesday March 30th. 

Winner to be pulled Live on Facebook 

at 11:00 am on Thursday March 31st.  

May the luck of the Irish be with you!!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

R&K Sub Sale 
 
 
 

Orders to take place from March 1st through March 21st.  
March 21st Money/Orders Due  

March 29th Sub Delivery  
(Pickup During Lunch Distribution) 

Pretzel Sandwiches: $5.50 Subs: $6.50 
***Their prices have increased*** 

 
Subs: 
Italian 

Ham  

Turkey 

Roast Beef 

American 

Pretzel Sandwiches: 
Italian 

Ham & Cheese 

Ham & Swiss 

Turkey & Cheese 

Roast Beef & Cheese 

Sweet Lebanon Bologna & Cheese 

Chicken Salad 

Egg Salad 

Tuna Salad  

 
“R&K Subs uses only authentic Italian breads from local Italian bakeries such 

as ATV Bakery in Reading, and Seven Brothers in Camp Hill. Our meats, 
cheeses and produce come fresh from top-rated local vendors. R&K Subs 
stands behind all of our products, guaranteeing freshness and outstanding 

taste in every bite.” 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March Walk Up Scavenger Hunt  

 

 

 

 
 

Join us for some fun! Each week day (Monday, Tuesday, 

Wednesday) an “item” you need to “find” will be posted 

outside the front door during lunch distribution. The “item” 

you must “find” and “add” to your bag will be YOUR 

responsibility of remembering. All items must be contained to 

one Gallon Sized Ziplock Bag, labeled with your name on it!  

 

When you walk up to pick up your meal, you will have the 

opportunity to read the item you’ll need to add to your bag.  If 

you think you’ll forget what you are reading, write it down! 

(You will get everything back).  

 

For example: DAY 1, might read “A lucky charm”… When 

you get home, it’ll be your responsibility to “add” the correct 

item to your bag.  

 

This Scavenger Hunt will run every Monday, Tuesday, and 

Wednesday throughout March. You will need to submit your 

bag by Monday April 4th to be accounted for! Person who 

earns the most points (14 points available/14 challenges) will 

receive a prize!  

 

Winners will be awarded on Wednesday April 6th during 

Lunch Distribution.  

 

           Good Luck!!! 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ticket sales to run from March 21st through April 8th @ 11:00 

am. Winners to be announced at Noon on April 8th.  

 
Tickets are  

$1.00 each 

6/$5.00 

or  

17/$10.00  
More information to be provided closer to March 21st!  

Stay tuned for more information as it becomes available.  

March Spirit Days!  
Be sure to dress up for your chance to win a prize! 

March 1st: Mardi Gras  
(Wear your purple, gold, and green.  

Don’t forget to make your mask!)  

March 2nd: Dr. Seuss’ Birthday 

Dress like one of Seuss’ Characters! 
Wacky, Favorite Crazy Socks, Cat in the Hate (Red & White) 

March 17th: St. Patrick’s Day Attire 
March 21st: First Day of Spring, Spring Fling 

(Wear your floral prints/Spring Colors!) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us on Tuesday March 8th for our Birthday Celebration! Let us 

know during Lunch pick up if you celebrate a Birthday this month! 

      We will have a present waiting for you!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember if you are a current 2022 participant that this only works if you follow the 

rules. 

 

Remember to keep in touch with your Secret Pal by sending  

them a card or a little gift, letting them know you are  

thinking of them throughout the year.  

Do NOT sign your name- disguise your handwriting  

(OR give it to a Staff Member to Label for you!) 

 

Some people bring gifts all throughout the year, however, you do NOT have to do that. We 

understand that some individuals are very giving and WANT to bless others, and by all 

means, do so!       But you are not obligated to.  

Shhhhhh….It’s a secret! Don’t tell anyone who you have!  

 

 

In Memory of John D. Kahler 

York - John D. (Jack) Kahler died peacefully January 27, 2022. He was 98. John was a veteran of WWII, an 
accountant for many years, and, most of all, a family man. He was married to his wife Barbara for 67 years. 
John was born to Roy and Lillian Kahler in Philadelphia. He lived in several neighborhoods in Philadelphia 
through his early life as his father, a corner grocer, moved to different locations throughout the city. He 
graduated from John Bartram High School in January 1942. He was inducted into the U.S. Army, and trained 
for the Signal Corps at Pennsylvania Military College (PMC), Chester, PA. He was stationed in the European 
Theater, including France and Belgium, as part of the 95th Infantry Division, operating telephone systems and 
other technology. His war experience included the Battle of the Bulge. He was honorably discharged in 1945. His 
older brother, Ross, had been shot down over Belgium, and John returned home to help the family. 
Beginning a lifelong interest in education, he attended the University of Pennsylvania Wharton School, and 
received a certificate in Accounting in June 1952. He began his career in accounting working at a West 
Philadelphia printing company. He met his soon to be wife, Barbara, in Southwest Philadelphia. They were 
married April 17, 1954. A year later, they moved into their long-time home in Sharon Hill, Delaware County, PA, 
and, a day later, their first son, John Jr., was born. Their second son, James, joined the family followed by 
daughter, Janet. 
The family was active in many things as the children grew. In 1965, John and Barbara became founding leaders 
of Sharon Hill 4H Club, where John was a leader for 25 years, teaching skills that he learned in the Signal Corps 
and helping at 4H camp and fairs. He also served as a member of the Delaware County 4H Council and for a 
number of years as volunteer auditor. During that time, he returned to the PMC campus, and received a 
Bachelor's Degree in Accounting in 1969 after the civilian side of the school took the name Penn Morton College. 
He again returned to the campus, several years later, to begin an MBA at the school, which had changed its name 
to Widener College He received his Master's in Business Administration in 1979. When Widener became a 
University the same year, John received a Widener University MBA diploma, giving him a certificate or diploma 
in all four names of the school. His accounting career changed to healthcare cost accounting during this time, 
and he worked at Presbyterian Hospital, Philadelphia, before concluding his career as chief cost accountant at 
Bryn Mawr Hospital, where he was known for his accounting skills. For a time, his son John worked in the 
hospital's Audio Visual Department, giving father and son a chance to share the daily commute many times. 
John, Barbara and the family spent many weekends and summers traveling and camping, and for years made a 
retreat at a trailer at Beechwood Campground in Chester County, where they made long time friends. They were 
later joined by granddaughters Diana and Danielle, and also enjoyed several trips together as the girls grew. 
John had a lifelong love of photography. 
John and Barbara spent many enjoyable years square dancing in Delaware County and traveled to Square Dance 
Conventions around the U.S., making friends far and wide. A person of deep faith, John enjoyed singing in the 
choir at Karmel German Reformed Church (later a UCC congregation) located near his family's Southwest 
Philadelphia home. He remained a member of the congregation and choir until the congregation closed. He and 
Barbara began attending Glenolden Congregational Church close to their Sharon Hill home, where John 
continued in the choir, and both were active in church groups and made craft items for the annual Christmas 
Festival. 
John and Barbara moved to York, PA, in 2012 to live with daughter Janet and son in law John, and enjoyed the 
new friends they made at White Rose Senior Center, where they continued to be active in crafts, and Canadochly 
Evangelical & Reformed Church. 
John leaves his wife Barbara, son John, Jr. (Carol), daughter Janet Whitehead (John), daughter in law Christine 
and granddaughters Diana and Danielle, niece Leesa and nephew Brandon. He was preceded in death by father 
Roy, mother Lillian, brothers Ross and Robert (Margaret), sister Diana, who was called Sissy, and son James. He 
will be interred at Indiantown Gap National Cemetery. A memorial service is planned for his 100th birthday in 
2023. 

Memorial gifts can be made to Canadochly Evangelical & Reformed Church, 4845 E Prospect Rd, 
York, PA 17406; York County SPCA, 3159 N Susquehanna Trail, York, PA 17406; or White Rose 
Senior Center, 27 S Broad St # 1, York, PA 17403. 

John's family expresses sincere thanks to the EMS personnel and York Hospital staff who cared 
for John, John W. Keffer Funeral Homes and Crematory, and to everyone for their thoughts and 
prayers. 

Consider contributing to White Rose Senior Center 

in honor of Jack.  

You may sponsor the newsletter in  

dedication, honor, or in memory  

of anyone or any occasion that you wish.  

Contact staff for more information. 

Enough of the negative messages associated with an older woman’s 

appearance. 

The Jewel of Feminine Aging: 
Reclaiming Our Bodies 

About this event 
Join us for a fun and interactive session focused on ways to stop the 
shame and embrace the beauty of aging.  
Specifically designed for women age 50 and older.  
Light snacks and beverages included. 
Participants will: 

• Receive facts about aging women’s bodies  

• Reflect upon personal stories about aging 

• Receive strategies for managing body changes 

• Identify role models for positive aging 

• Explore creative experience of wholeness in aging  
 

Saturday, March 12, 2022 
9 AM – 12 PM (Doors open at 8:30 AM) 
$10.00 plus processing fee. 
An interactive and fun session to stop the shame 

and embrace the beauty of aging!   

MUST REGISTER Cathy A. Bollinger 

717.848.3733 x 111   
Maximum of 20 spots available; masks required.  

York County Community Foundation 

14 West Market Street, York, PA 17401 

 

https://yccf.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b8d50060d4168d04434e6b80f&id=23bcd831cd&e=d4e0e17873


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 There are 22 Challenges available, 22 different 

opportunities to earn points! Each day on the 

calendar where the Virtual Scavenger Hunt is 

listed (1:00 pm daily), we will release the prompt 

on Facebook. 
https://www.facebook.com/White-Rose-Senior-Center-239749906468113 

All prompts must be answered in Facebook 

Messenger, Texted to a Staff Member, or emailed 

to jenna@whiteroseseniorcenter.org   Feel free to 

jump in anytime, however, in order to FINISH the 

Scavenger Hunt, all participants must complete 

ALL challenges prior to Friday April 1st. Winners 

will be announced and awarded on Monday April 

4th during Lunch Distribution. 

A Huge thank you to our Sponsors for our  

February Valentine’s Day Raffle! 
West Manchester Township 

 
Cigna 

 

Grane Hospice 

 

Homeland at Home 

 

Minnich’s Pharmacy 

 
Thank you so much for your partnership.  

We are incredibly grateful for each one of you and are looking 

forward to all future partnerships- We couldn’t do it without 

you! 

https://www.facebook.com/White-Rose-Senior-Center-239749906468113
mailto:jenna@whiteroseseniorcenter.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  CHECK OUT THE S.T.A.R.S. PROGRAMS 
               “Senior Time Activities for Residents of Springettsbury” 

Springettsbury Township and White Rose Senior Center are proud to bring you a 

variety of classes to adults 50 and over. 

“S.T.A.R.S.” stands for “Senior Time Activities for Residents of Springettsbury”, 

although any person, 50 and over, are welcome to attend. The Winter 2022 classes 

are as follows: 
(MASKS & SOCIAL DISTANCING WILL BE PRACTICED and EXPECTED!!!) 

PROPOSED PROGRAMS 

S.T.A.R.S. 

 Senior Time Activities for Residents of Springettsbury 

   For Active Adults 50 and Over 

Class: Spring Flower Birdhouse 

Linda Stinnette, AKA “Gourdy2shoes”, will show you how to create a beautiful spring flower 

birdhouse with your own design! Your birdhouse which will be pre-cut and drilled will begin 

with painting the stems and vines, onto the gourd using acrylic paints. You also will be 

painting the flowers using your own color pallet, to be added later in the process. You will be 

choosing the pre-cut gourd flowers and leaves and will then add these to give your birdhouse a 

3-D effect. The hanging strap or wire be attached to finish and complete your birdhouse.   

Note: For outdoor use you will need to spray your birdhouse to make it weatherproof, using 

Minwax Spar Urethane or other comparable product.  For indoor decorative use you can spray 

with any clear protective spray (gloss, satin or mat finish) 

Supplies:   Scissors                                      

Instructor: Linda Stinnette 

Date: March 21, 2022  
Day: Monday 

Time: 2:00 – 4:00pm 

Location: White Rose Senior Center  

27 S. Broad St., York, PA 17403 

Cost: R-$10 NR-$15  

Payable to Springettsbury Township Prior To Class 

Maximum for Class: 8 Participants 

 
Class: Needlefelted Wise Men or Three Kings – Part 1 

This year, Mary Jane Miller will be teaching the “The Wise Men” or “Three Kings” to be 

added to your Nativity Set. The first in the series will be Baltazar. This will be a 2-part class. 

In the first class you will learn how to make his body. The second class you will learn how to 

dress him in his elaborate robe and headdress. All wool, needles, and special embellishments 

will be supplied by the instructor. Needlefelting experience is helpful.  

Supplies: Scissors, a Car Wash Sponge to needle on (Wal-Mart or the Dollar Store have them)                                                                  

Instructor: Mary Jane Miller  
Date: March 29, 2022  

Day: Tuesday  

Time: 2:00 – 4:00pm 

Location: White Rose Senior Center  

27 S. Broad St., York, PA 17403  

Cost: R-$10 NR-$15  

Payable to Springettsbury Township Prior To Class 

Maximum for Class: 8 Participants 

 
 

 

 

Class: Needlefelted Wise Men or Three Kings – Part 2 

This year, Mary Jane Miller will be teaching the “The Wise Men” or “Three Kings” to be added to 

your Nativity Set. The first in the series will be Baltazar. This will be a 2-part class. In the first 

class you will learn how to make his body. The second class you will learn how to dress him in his 

elaborate robe and headdress. All wool, needles, and special embellishments will be supplied by 

the instructor. Needlefelting experience is helpful.  

Supplies: Scissors, a Car Wash Sponge to needle on (Wal-Mart or the Dollar Store have them)                                                                     

Instructor: Mary Jane Miller  
Date: April 5, 2022  

Day: Tuesday 

Time: 2:00 – 4:00pm 

Location: White Rose Senior Center  

Cost: R-$10 NR-$15  

Payable to Springettsbury Township Prior To Class 

Maximum for Class: 8 Participants 

 

Class: Bingo and Lunch at Hoss’s Steak & Seahouse 

White Rose Senior Center and Springettsbury Township offer “Bingo” at Hoss’s Steak & 

Seahouse. Holiday prizes will be given to all of the winners. Lunch will be served prior to Bingo. 

Come and join in the fun! 

Date: April 19, 2022 

Day: Tuesday 

Time: 11:00 – 1:30pm 

Location: Hoss’s Steak & Seahouse – 3604 E. Market St, York, PA 17402 

Cost: $5.00 payable to Springettsbury Township prior to the class for bingo.  

(No Resident / Non-Resident Differentiation); Lunch is on your own.  

(Approximately $11.00-$13.00 for your meal and beverage)  

You must eat there in order to play bingo!  

Class “Scatter Kindness” Picture Frame Using Reverse Canvas as the 

Technique  
Marti Leader will show us how to make this great project using canvas, an 8x10 inch wooden 

frame, and vinyl words and design using her Cricut. Reverse Canvas is a technique used to 

transform an inexpensive white stretched canvas into something gorgeous and rustic. This will be 

the saying that we place in the frame…and how appropriate it is during these times we live in! 

Supplies: Marti will supply everything. 

Instructor: Marti Leader  

Date: May 19, 2022  

Day: Thursday 

Time: 2:00 – 4:00pm 

Location: White Rose Senior Center  

27 S. Broad St., York, PA 17403 

Cost: R-$10 NR-$15  

Payable to Springettsbury Township Prior to Class 

Maximum for Class: 8 Participants  

For additional questions, contact Lisa Krout at White Rose Senior 

Center (717-843-9704) or Brandy Shope at Springettsbury Township 

(717-757-3521). 

 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiBlZvoiNjYAhVEleAKHS86DxYQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.maxiaids.com%2Flow-vision-bingo-cards-10-cards&psig=AOvVaw116Gl7RGgiQKUXcczH3SFL&ust=1516040410387713

